
 

 

 
 
                                                                                           
Mr. Brian Hurst                                                                                                                
Manager, Program Development and Scheduling 
Tennessee Department of Transportation 
James K. Polk Building, Suite 600 
Nashville, TN 37243 
 
 
Subject: Statewide Transportation Improvement Program Amendment #72 
 
Dear Mr. Hurst: 
  
The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) has reviewed your electronic submittal of the 
November 13, 2023 request of concurrence with Amendment 72 to the Statewide Transportation 
Improvement Program (STIP), adopted by the Johnson City MTPO Executive Board on 
November 08, 2023. The FHWA concurs with the project changes to the FY 2023-2026 STIP as 
listed below: 
 

TIP 
Number 

Project 
Description Action 

JCM 2023-17 Old Gray Station Road Section 2 at SR 75 and Traffic 
Signals 

Revise scope, project 
termini, length and total 

cost; 
add funding 

 
If you have any questions regarding this concurrence, please contact me at (615) 781-5777 or 
Zachary.Coleman@dot.gov.  
 
 Sincerely, 
   
  
 
 
 Zachary Coleman 
 Transportation Planning Specialist 
 
cc: Mr. Sean Santalla, Program Development Team Leader, FHWA TN Division  
 Mr. Andres Ramirez, Community Planner, FTA Region IV 
 Mr. Ronnie Porter, Director of Program Development, TDOT 
 Mr. Robert Hayzlett, Transportation Program Supervisor, TDOT 
 

404 BNA Drive, Suite 508 
Nashville, Tennessee 37217 

Phone (615) 781-5770 
 

Tennessee Division 
 

November 20, 2023 
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